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BIOLOGY 321 
SURVEY OF INVERTEBRATES  

 

COURSE LOGISTICS 
 
Instructor:  

Dr. Benjamin Neal  
Email benjaminpneal@uvic.ca 
Office hours: Online (Zoom) Thursday 10:30-12:00. See Brightspace for Zoom link.  

 
Senior Lab Instructor:  

Alicia Rippington  
Email aliciad@uvic.ca  
Office: Petch 108b 

 
Lecture meetings:  

Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday: 12:30 pm - 1:20 pm  
 

Laboratory Teaching Assistants and lab information:  
Laboratory TA contact information will be provided in the first lab period.  

 
Textbooks and supplies (All available @ UVic Bookstore):  

Required: BIOL 321 Lab Manual – 2023.  
 
Recommended: Pechenik, J.A. Biology of the Invertebrates, 7th edition  

  
Optional: Dissecting kit *Some dissection tools will be available in lab
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COURSE CONTENT:  
 
Learning goals: 



Labs begin the week of September 11, 2023 and will be held in PETCH 109.  There are a total of 
nine laboratory exercises; one per week except for Reading Week and the weeks for the midterm 
and final lab exams.  If you are unable to attend the first lab for which you are registered, please 
contact Alicia Rippington (aliciad@uvic.ca) before the day of the lab. 
 
  



COURSE ASSESSMENT:  
 



behaviour of a chosen invertebrate living in the ocean, freshwater, or terrestrial habitat. For more 
information about the Animal Research Project see the “Lab Assignments” module on the BIOL 
321 Brightspace page.  
 
4) Late lab assignments: Late submission of the Animal Research Project will be penalized at 
20% per day, except in cases of a prolonged debilitation during the term or a serious personal 
issue shortly before the submission deadline. Please refer to the policies in the lab manual and 
contact Alicia Rippington directly for concession requests.  
 
Covid-19 and In-person Classes: Although course instruction at UVic during Fall 2023 will be 
in-person within classrooms, we are still potentially subject to Covid-19 pandemic outbreaks and 
we should all take precautions to keep everyone safe. Students attending in-person classes and 
labs are not required to wear masks, but are welcome to do so, and are requested to not attend in-
person classes if they have any active symptoms at all or a recent positive test. For further 
information about University Public Health policies relating to return to campus follow this link: 
https://www.uvic.ca/students/covid19/index.php 
 
Course Grade and Academic Transcript:  Grades for all UVic courses are submitted as 
percentiles. Academic transcripts will include the percentile grade and a letter grade. Percentiles 
will be rounded to the nearest whole number (up or down). Percentile grades will be converted to 
letter grades on the student’s academic transcript according to the table given below.    
A+ 90 – 100%; A 85 – 89%; A- 
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